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Athena now has a home!  She will be remem-
bered by shelter staff 
and volunteers as one 
of the sweetest cats 
we’ve ever taken care 
of.  And after several 
months, the right per-
son recognized her 
outer beauty, a soft 
black coat and pretty 
eyes and her inner beauty, a loving soul.  
We’re very happy for her! 
 
 

 

 
 
STEWIE, 

adopt-

able 

 
 

JEFFERSON, 

adoptable 
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Did You Know? 
 

Many cats are skittish or easily startled by 
sudden movements or loud noises, and fear in 
felines generalizes easily.  According to the 
American Society for the Prevention of Cruelty 
to Animals, this means that a cat can 
“experience something scary in the kitchen, 
like a glass crashing to the floor, and later 
become afraid of all linoleum flooring.  Or they 
can go from fearing a particular object to 
fearing the entire room or location where the 
object first scared them”.   
 

If this happens to your cat, there is help 
available.  Start by talking to your veterinarian 
about the problem.  He/she may have 
suggestions on how to help your pet overcome 
fears. 
 

Once a fear has been identified, owners can 
make changes that will help the cat be more 
comfortable and less fearful.  Animal 
behaviorists have developed techniques that 
can help change a cat’s behavior.  The staff 
and volunteers at the Whitley County Humane 
Shelter can help you find these resources.  
Give us a call at 244-6664.  It’s worthwhile to 
help your cat overcome fears and live at peace 
in their environment. 
 

***************** 
 

Always keep human food out of your pet’s 

reach.  Even if the food itself is not a problem 

(but many are, including onions, chocolate, 

avocados and raisins), wrappers and plastic 

containers can be a serious health hazard.  If 

you think your pet has ingested something that 

could hurt, call your veterinarian right away or 

the ASPCA Poison Control Center at 1-888-

426-4435.  The faster your pet can be helped, 

the better the chance for recovery. 

HUMANE SOCIETY OF WHITLEY COUNTY 
951 South Line Street, Columbia City, Indiana 

Hours:  Tues, Wed & Fri 12-5pm, Thurs 12-7pm, Sat 11-4 pm 
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TOP 5 REASONS TO ADOPT 
 
If you’ve been thinking about adding a pet 

to your family, here are five reasons to 
adopt  your new best friend from our 

shelter: 
 
1. You’ll save a life.  By 

adopting from a humane 
society, animal shelter or 
rescue group, you’ll help 
save the lives of two 
animals, the pet you 
adopt and a 
homeless animal 
somewhere that can 
be rescued because of space you helped 
free up. 

 

2. You’ll get a healthy pet.  We examine and 
give vaccinations to animals when they 
arrive, and many are spayed or neutered 
before being adopted.  We also screen 
animals for temperaments and behaviors to 
make sure the pet fits the adopter’s lifestyle.   

 

3. You’ll save money.  Adopting a pet from a 
shelter is much less expensive than buying 
from a pet store or through other sources.  In 
addition, many of our animals are already 
spayed or neutered and vaccinated, which 
makes the shelter’s fee a real bargain. 

 

4. You’ll feel better.  Pets have a way of 
putting a smile on your face and a spring in 
your step.  Caring for a companion animal 
can give a sense of purpose and fulfillment, 
as well as lessen feelings of loneliness and 
isolation in all age groups. 

 

5. You won’t be supporting puppy mills and 
pet stores.  Puppy mills are “factory-style” 
dog breeding facilities that put profit above 
the welfare of dogs.  Most dogs raised in 
puppy mills are housed in poor conditions 
with improper medical care.  Unfortunately, a 
lot of people are not even aware that puppy 
mills exist, so when they buy from a pet 
store, online or other retail outlet, they are 
unwittingly supporting this cruel industry. 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 

VOLUNTEER ORIENTATION! 
Saturday, September 14, 9:00 am 

Saturday, October 5, 9:00 am 
At the Shelter 

Our Volunteer Program is new and exciting!  If 
you want to know more about how you can 
help, join us on either Saturday noted above.  
Our Volunteer Coordinator will show you how 
you can start making a real difference in the 
lives of homeless animals. 
 

KIDS CLUB! 
Monday, October 14, 6-7pm 

At the Shelter 
We’re making plans for the start of this year’s 
Kid’s Club!  Kids from 2nd grade to 6th grade 
are invited to attend this educational monthly 
program starting on October 14.  You will learn 
all sorts of things about dogs, cats and other 
animals.  Join us for a fun time of interesting 
animal lessons, crafts and snacks! 
 

ART FESTIVAL 
Saturday, September 7, 9:00am-5:00 pm 

Courthouse Square 
Spend a Saturday on the Courthouse Square 
in downtown Columbia City enjoying local 
artists’ creations, good food and entertainment.  
There will be something for everyone, 
including painting, pottery, jewelry and dance 
performances.  You won’t want to miss it! 
 

COMING ATTRACTIONS! 
We’re making plans for new fundraising events 
in the coming months, so be sure to check out 
future issues of this newsletter as well as 
follow us on FaceBook.   

 

NANETTE, spayed 

& adoptable 

MARVIN,  
neutered & adoptable 

FELICIA,  
spayed & adoptable 
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SASSY’S STORY: 
 
She was surrendered to our shelter on August 
15, and has become a favorite with staff and 

volunteers.  
Come in and 

meet Sassy, 
a 3-year old 
Beagle mix 
female.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sassy was adopted by a family in Florida, then 
moved to Indiana.  Unfortunately, her first fam-
ily went through some big changes and could 
no longer provide good care for her.  So they 
entrusted her future to us.   

 

We took Sassy into our shelter and found that 
she suffered from allergies and a skin infec-
tion.  Both conditions were treated and Sassy 
feels a lot better.  Now she is waiting for a per-
manent home. 
 
Sassy is a very friendly girl, and is good with 
kids.  She deserves a second chance at a 
good life.  Come in and visit with her soon. 

MEET OUR NEW DIRECTOR! 
 
We’re happy to introduce our new Executive 
Director, Sandy Grube, to our supporters.  
Sandy may be new to the Director position, but 
she has a long history with the Whitley County 
Humane Shelter. 
 
In 2004, she be-
gan as a volun-
teer, bringing her 
daughter to the 
shelter to help out.  
Together they 
washed dishes, 
mopped floors 
and cleaned dog kennels and cat cages. 

 
Sandy was hired as 
Shelter Manager in 
2011, and she ex-
panded her skills to 
include recordkeeping 
and medical care for 
the animals.  She as-
sisted with dog tem-
perament testing and 
helped perform physi-
cals on both dogs and 

cats as they arrived at the shelter. 
 
When former Executive Director Lindsay 
Pease accepted another position, Sandy was a 
natural fit to fill this role.  Her past experience 
with all aspects of the shelter will serve her 
well as she leads us into 2014 and beyond.   

2013 Board of Directors 
 

Loretta Benner, Treasurer 
Mark Espich, President 

Sandi Gray 
Kayli Roop 

Dan Stauffer 
Laurel Steill 

Katie Sweeney 
Laura Underwood 

Kevin Vaughn 
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A new tool we’ve just begun to use is the 
ASPCA’s Meet Your Match cat temperament 
program.  Tasha has participated in the  
program and her personality is called ‘Private 
Investigator”.  Here’s how “Meet Your Match” 
describes her: 
 

“I’m working undercover to keep an eye on you 
and your household.  You may not even know 

you’re under surveillance.  I can vanish into 
thin air if anyone or anything interferes with my 
investigation.  If you need a cat who know how 
to stay out of trouble and will always keep your 

secrets, I just might take your case.” 
 

This perfectly describes the sweet girl we’ve 
come to know and love in the time she’s been 
at the shelter! 
 

Tasha is waiting for the right person to come 
see her, someone who will appreciate her 
outer beauty as well as her inner beauty.  The 
right match for Tasha will understand her 
reserved personality and love her on her 
terms.  She is about 1 year old, already 
spayed and declawed, and ready to be a quiet 
companion to someone special.  Come in and 
meet Tasha and spend some time chatting.  
She will charm you with her gentle affection! 
 
 
 

We humans are indeed fortunate if 
we happen to be chosen to be 

owned by a cat 

TASHA’S STORY: 
 

If you’ve been lucky enough to own a cat (or 
several cats), you know that each one has a 
distinct personality.  Some are outgoing and 
inquisitive and others are shy and quiet.  The 
staff and volunteers at the shelter spend time 
getting to know each cat as an individual, 
believing that each one needs different levels 
of care and attention. 
 

Tasha is a good example of an adult cat who 
is naturally quiet and reserved.  She came to 
the shelter in late July, surrendered by her 
previous owner because she didn’t fit in with 
the other members of the household (dogs, 
kids, lots of activity).  After getting to know 
Tasha, we understand why this was the case.  
She is gorgeous, with a soft tortoiseshell coat 
and pretty green eyes that observe all that 
goes on around her.   

We discovered she likes to be talked to, and 
will respond by vocalizing her approval.  When 
offered a kind hand, she will lean in for 
scratches under her chin and strokes along her 
back.  The more we talk and touch, the more 
she responds! 
 

Unfamiliar sights and sounds startle Tasha, 
and her natural instinct is to withdraw.  
Because of this, she often appears unfriendly.  
But that’s misleading. 
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EXERCISING YOUR DOG: 
 

Exercise is the most important activity you can 
do with your dog.  Teaching your dog to walk 
on a loose leash next to you is so good for 
your dog.  It teaches your dog that you are the 
pack leader and they are the follower.  Walking 
your dog properly drains their energy 
physically as well as a mental stimulation for 
them.   It teaches them to look to you and stay 
next to you as you are walking.  So if you stop, 
turn right or left, they should be focused on you 
and not everything else in their environment.   
 

You can exercise your dog in a variety of 
ways.  Make it fun for them.  I play ball with my 
dogs.  They love to chase it and bring it back 
to me to throw again.  As of lately, my dogs 
love to play Frisbee.  I teach them different 
tricks with the Frisbee.  It exercises their body 
as well as their mind.  Agility is another fun 
way to exercise your dog.  It teaches them to 
pay attention  to you so they watch your body 
language to know how to run the course 
correctly.  Whatever you do with your dog, 
make it a  fun and bonding time with them. 
 

Stacey Keily, Trainer, Whitley Co. Humane Shelter 

 

JAZZY’S STORY: 
 
It’s amazing how animals can adapt to 

changing situations.  Jazzy is a good example 

of living life to the fullest every day. 
 
Jazzy is a female Jack Russell Terrier, about 
one-year old.  She came to our door as a stray 
on August 22.  
After her first 
routine physical at 
the shelter, we 
discovered she 
suffered from some 
old injuries to her 
right hind leg.  It 
appeared that the 
leg had been 
broken in the past 
and never set to 
heal properly.  We 
consulted a vet 
who recommended that it would be best to 
remove the leg. 
 
Jazzy came through the surgery very well and 
is getting the best care we can give her.  
Adjusting to life with three legs hasn’t changed 
her loving personality.  She enjoys being 
outside and playing with toys, then curling up 
for a nice nap! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

She’s very friendly and loving and will be a 
great companion to someone who understands 
her limitations.  If you can provide Jazzy with a 
stable home, please come in and meet her.   

 

Dogs are not our whole life, but 
they make our lives whole. 
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THOSE WE WISH TO THANK 
 

Charlene McDevitt 
Ruth Metzger 
James Muniga 

Michael & Kelly Murphy 
Kathy Nicodemus 
Cadence Peters 

Bill & Donna Pfinnennger 
Cynthia & John Phillips 

Abby & Carlie Price 
Pyrotek 

Lynn Plummer-Studebaker 
Debra & Craig Potter 

Reelcraft 
Garrett Shepherd 

Renee Sills 
David & Elisa Silva 

Valerie Snyder 
Liz Sponaugh 

Nick & Laurel Steill 
Josh Toole 

Scot & Deborah Trout 
Lisa Truman 

Phyllis Vandersaul 
Whitley County 4-H Dairy Club 

Jeffery Willey 
Miram & Timothy Williams 

Jan & Loe Winterrowd 
 
 

 

THOSE WE WISH TO THANK 

 

We are so grateful to everyone who 
contributes time, supplies, or cash to help 

support the animals at the shelter.  We could 
not continue to care for the animals without 

your help! 
 

Angi Adams 
Teresa & Scott Akey 

Lori Beader 
Michelle Becker 
Connie Bedwell 

Roberta Boydendum 
Barry Cochran 
Bio Corporation 
Madeline Brandt 

Mark & Sandy Burkett 
Bernard Caley 

Columbia Soft Water Service, Inc. 
Franklin & Roxie Daniels 

Joan Demo 
Sherry Eddy 

Lee & Stephanie Edsall 
Carmen Eger 

Espich Printing 
Gloria Glass 

Dr. James Hanus 
Kende Hare 
Donna Harl 

Norma Hawk 
Eric Helfrich 

Mary & Michael Hess 
Jacob & Meggan Hoag 

John Hoskins 
John & Valerie Hughes 

Ashley Johnson 
Raymond & Christine Johnson 

Colyn & Landy Jolen 
Jeffrey & Terry Jurgess 

Stacey Keily 
Randy King 

Christopher & Kristin Kerr 
Sharon Kirkpatrick 

Andrew & Brenda Kumfer 
Barbara Lemon 
Mark Ann Locke 

Robert & Loyda Loe 
Annette & Allen McCoy 

 

 

Joy’s Dog Grooming now offers grooming ser-
vices at the Whitley County Humane Shelter.  

All proceeds benefit the shelter.  Call 244-
6664 for an appointment for your dog on any 

Wednesday from 10am to 6pm. 



“What’s Happening” at the Shelter 
September-October, 2013 

PETS AND WHAT THEY MEAN TO US: 

 

They bring laughter into a stressful day. They 
help us relax and focus on the most important 
things in life; good food, a little exercise, play 
and affection.  Whether you love a dog or a cat 
or both, you recognize that our pets enhance 
our daily lives in many ways.  If you adopted 
your pet from a shelter, no doubt you have 
saved a life. 
 

The staff and volunteers at the Whitley County 
shelter know how exciting and rewarding it is 
to be part of matching people with companion 
animals.  If you’ve adopted a pet from our 
shelter and would like to tell us about your 
experience, contact us through snail mail at 
Whitley County Humane Shelter, 951 South 
Line Street, Columbia City, Indiana 46725.  We 
always appreciate getting updates on those 
dogs and cats we’ve cared for.  Each one 
touches our lives, let us know how they have 
touched yours as well. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

THOSE WE WISH TO THANK 

 

In Loving Memory of Homer Hursey 
 

Eagles Lodge #1906 
Roger & Becky Fenker 
Juane & Sheri Lambert 

Marybelle Ward 
Elmer & Rosella Wilson 

John & Christina Workman 
 
 
 

In Loving Memory of Gloria Glass 
 

Esther & John Bower 
Nancy Wait & Barry Beardslee 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In Loving Memory of Teresa Gotz 
 

Raymond & D’aun Best 
Myers Hockemeyer & McNagny, LLP 

David & Carla Motts 
 
 
 

In Loving Memory of Russel Rhoades 
 

Russel Coulter 
Carolyn French 

Janet Glick 
Lana Wheeler 

Whitley Mobile Homes 
Terrence Wyatt-Trustee 

 

 

STEWART, 
Lab,  
adoptable 

LADY BUG, Chihuahua,  
adoptable 

MARLEY, Lab  
adoptable 




